TOWN OF FRANKLIN

MUNICIAL AFFORDABLE HOUSING TRUST
MEETING MINUTES

June 7, 2012
ATTENDING: Maxine Kinhart, Jeff Nutting, Judy Pfeffer, Chris Vericker, MaryAnn Bertone, Norma Collins, Purchasing Director, Town of Franklin
AGENDA ITEMS:
1. TOWN OWNED PARCEL OFF BEAVER CT


Survey and laying out of roadways is complete.  Norma Collins present to inform Trust members of procedures for Chapter 149, the procurement process for modular buildings or the construction laws.  Section 44E(4) pertains to Modular Procurement. To build on the land we will need to do an RFP or request for proposal and would probably need to hire a project manager or clerk of the works.  Judy suggested that someone at the Senior Center might have the knowledge necessary to be able to help.  We would need someone with an engineering background.  Norma also informed the members that anyone who responded to the RFP must be DCAM certified. Maxine noted that only one company producing modular homes is on the DCAM certified list. Will put Resolution on July Council meeting asking Council to transfer land to the Trust.
2.
Map handed out showing parcel of land off of Rt. 140 near Maple Street in Bellingham as a possible site for a 40B development of rental apartments.  Owner Michael Egan of Hopkinton came in to speak with Jeff and Maxine and is exploring his options for the property. Wanted to know what the Town would like to see on the site. Members expressed mixed feelings about rental. Traffic issues exist. Rental projects count 100% on the subsidized housing inventory. Glenn Meadow is coming off the SHI list this year.
MOTION to Adjourn by Kinhart SECOND by Nutting Yes – 5, No - 0, Absent – 1 

Submitted by,

Maxine Kinhart

